REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 17th November 2015 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr D Bunker and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and County Cllr A Brown 
1 member of the public was also present.

Firstly a thank you card was read out from David and Jenny Walker for their gift received for their 50th wedding anniversary.

1. Apologies
No apologies were received.
2. Declaration of Interest

Cllr N Dalton and Cllr J Santoro declare an interest in planning application listed in section 10b.

3. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th September 2015 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr R Beeby, seconded by Cllr N Dalton.
4. Chairman’s Review
BBC Radio Nottingham – Broadcast made from the village hall. Cllr R Beeby, Cllr D Walker and Chris Jackson were all interviewed to give an overview of the history of the village hall, usage of the village hall and how the community and particularly young people get involved.
Dog Waste Bin – This has now been installed on Main Street between the two footpaths near the village hall. Thank you to Cllr A Brown for funding this.

Asset of Community Value – The application which was submitted for the White Lion pub to be registered as an Asset of Community Value has been successful. 
5. New Councillor - Co-opting
Declaration of Acceptance of Office form signed by Cllr W Pearson and witnessed by Mrs R Hague.
6. Public Participation
Stanford Hall – Mr Crump suggested that Pat Oldroyd be invited to the next visit as she worked there for a number of years.
Paper Agendas – Suggestion that lack of interest in parish council meetings was due to residents not knowing when meetings are and not having a paper copy of the agenda to know what will be discussed. Cllr D Walker highlighted that attendance had fallen which was why paper copies were stopped as they were costing £110 a year and that copies were posted on the village noticeboards, emailed to those who had requested them and also available on the village website. Cllr A Brown confirmed low attendance was an issue across all councils. Parish council agreed to distribute one paper agenda to all houses with tear of slip to request paper copies and/or update email addresses. Also noted Jenny Walker is in the process of updating the ‘Welcome to Rempstone Village’ leaflet.
Mowing of Village Green – Mr Crump received a letter on 11th August stating all the village green was owned by Highways which contradicts previous understanding of ownership, awaiting further confirmation. Only 4 cuts completed this year. Parish council agreed ownership needed to be established before any decisions could be made about funding additional cuts.
Allotments – Concerns raised about the current condition of the allotments and that this may give justification to use the land for housing. Breach of contract by many allotment holders as they are not being kept to the required standard. Parish council to set up regular inspections by independent person – Cllr A Brown offered to inspect the allotments. Allotment rental to increase to £15 from next year and a £20 refundable deposit to be held to help deter incorrect usage. 
7. Village Play Area
Lack of area for children and families to go to. Land opposite church offered previously but not very accessible. Wysall Lane a more suitable location. Clerk to liaise with Hoton and Upper Broughton Parish Councils regarding costs as these are comparable in size to what Rempstone would have. 
8. CCTV
Permission to use existing lighting column has been refused unless it is a temporary camera for up to 3 months. Quote for a separate column of £3100 alongside an application cost of £480 and equipment costs of £2500. No recent crimes in Rempstone which is thought to be because of the existing CCTV acting as a deterrent. Cllr A Brown to raise with Rushcliffe Borough Council.
9. White Lion Public House
Now listed as an Asset of Community Value. For sale with asking price of £200,000+VAT and likely to need improvement works totally more than £100,000 so big investment. Two bids have been received, neither has been accepted at present as have to go to the board for approval. Workmen at Stanford Hall are currently using the pub and it is thought once the rehabilitation centre opens it may bring more trade.
10. Planning Applications

(a) Cemex – application to consolidate previous planning permissions and extension of existing quarry involving the extraction of sand and gravel with restoration to agriculture and conservation wetland, retention of existing aggregate processing plant, silt lagoon and access / haul road. Awaiting decision

Correspondence received from local resident regarding this, councillors to send clerk comments so a response can be formulated. Cllr A Brown confirmed one section would be worked on then put back before the next section used meaning it may take 20 years before it reaches the church.

(b) 15/01959/FUL – Mr and Mrs Feebery, Clwyd, 53 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire LE12 6RH. First floor extension above existing garage, single storey canopy and insertion of first floor side window. For ratification – awaiting decision.

(c) Planning Appeal - Residential development of 5 new dwellings; demolition of farm buildings. Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RG. Awaiting documents.
11.  Finance
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	21.09.2015
	Rushcliffe B.C.
	Card
	Election Administration
	£36.00

	13.10.2015
	Wilkinsons
	Card
	Stamps and Stationary
	£10.98

	13.10.2015
	BT
	D/D
	BT Internet
	£141.80

	19.10.2015
	BT
	D/D
	BT Telephone
	£89.96

	25.10.2015
	R Hague
	Chq 100053
	Clerk Wages - Sept & Oct
	£318.00

	27.10.15
	Freeola
	D/D
	Website
	£10.80

	16.11.2015
	ICO
	Chq 100054
	Data Protection Registration
	£35.00

	16.11.2015
	SLLC
	Chq 100055
	SLLC Subscription
	£70.00

	
	
	
	
	£712.54




Bank reconciliation - 1st September 2015 – 31st October 2015 issued to Councillors.

12.  Correspondence
No further correspondence received.
13.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr J Santoro – Crime in surrounding villages particularly sheds being broken into so there is a need to be vigilant.
2) Cllr A Lovett – Debris on the paths and gutters. Cllr A Brown stated nothing will be done with gutters until work at crossroads is carried out. 

7) Cllr R Beeby – Countrywide group set up to tidy villages up for the Queen’s 90th birthday next March. This is something Rempstone could also do to help improve the appearance of the village.
8) Cllr N Dalton – Chris Jackson to set up village facebook page.
14.  Date of Next Meeting: Monday 19th January 2016 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.10pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
